
HC  Office Hours: 

Monday—Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.   

315 Douglas Avenue East, Regina, SK  S4N 1H7;  Phone:  306-757-1325                     

www.holycrossregina.ca   Email: hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

Contact the office                                         
@ 306-757-1325 for Bap-
tism, 1st Eucharist, Confirma-
tion, Reconciliation, Marriage,      
Funerals, and other concerns. 

 
THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER            BULLETIN #22        May 4, 

PARISH STAFF TEAM 

Fr. Carlos Jimenez 
Pastor 

pastor@holycrossregina.ca   

Deacon Martin Kondzielewski 
 Office & Pastoral Assistant 

hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

Rita Gareau  
bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net 

Jacob Antony 
Caretaker 

  

Masses  

Sat.   5:00 pm 

Sun. 9:00 am 

Tues. 7:00 pm 

Wed.    9:00 am 

Thur.    9:00 am          

Fri.       9:00 am 

Page 2: Calendar Raffle Winner,  
Prayer Intentions, Parishioners’         
Corner, Spring Market.   

Page 3: Spring Chicken Report,          
Pro-Life, Golf Tournament,          
Hospital Chaplains. 

Page 4: CWL, Knights Korner, 
Spring dinner report. 

Page 5-6: News Around the 
Archdiocese. 

We acknowledge that Holy Cross  
Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territo-
ry, the traditional homeland of the 
Nêhiyawak (Cree), Nahkawé 
(Saulteaux) and Nakota and home-
land of the Métis Nation, Dakota and  

Lakota.  

 THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Acts 5:28-32, 40b-41   /   Revelation 5:11-14   /   John 21:1-19 

mailto:bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net


What’s Happening at Holy Cross   

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER  

For April  27, 2025—Cec Duperreault 
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PARISHIONERS’ CORNER 

  MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 3-11, 2025 
Sat. May 3 For the repose of the soul of Emilda Mislange, offered by the Mislange family. 

Sun. May 4 PRO POPULO 

Tues. May 6 Adoration, Rosary, Benediction, Icon of Sacred Heart of Jesus Litugy—Deacon Martin 

Wed.  May 7 NO MASS—clerical retreat 

Thurs. May 8 NO MASS—clerical retreat 

Fri. May 9 NO MASS—clerical retreat 

Sat. May 10 For the intentions of Joyful Noise, offered by the Liturgy Committee. 

Sun. May 11 For the repose of the soul of Christina Thibault, offered by Rick & Yvonne Mulrooney. 

 Parishioners celebrating birthdays this week are 
Shirley Devers, Len Jelinski and Don McIntee all on  
Saturday, May 3; Sheila Phillips on Wednesday, the 7th; 
and Mike Andruschak on Sunday, the 11th. Happy         
birthday!  

 May the Lord bless you and keep you!  The Lord 
let his face shine upon you, and be gracious to you!  The 
Lord look upon you kindly and give you peace.  

 The “Spring into Summer” Market is a great place 
to replenish your special spices and pick up homemade 
items you won’t find in retail.  That’s next weekend. 

 You’ll be seeing and hearing lots about the annual 
Cal Murphy Memorial Golf Tournament in the next few 
weeks.  This will be our 25th year and we think its worth 
celebrating. The date is Sunday, June 8 at Aspen Links 
Country Club in Emerald Park.  We always appreciate 
your help to find us sponsors and prizes for the golfers 
and other banquet attendees through business, family or 
friends.  Please help us out again this year.    

 There are golf entry forms and sponsor information 
on the table in the Gerein Centre. We’ll be accepting  
entries this weekend. 

 The lucky parishioner who won the 50/50 draw for 
$250 at the Spring Chicken buffet last Sunday was 
Loretta Jelinski. 

 There was a mini reunion of last year’s Medjugorje 
pilgrimage who attended the Pro-Life Banquet last           
Friday.  There were two from the US, one from Toronto, 
and three Reginans (incl. one Lutheran) - six all            
together.  

 Just a reminder that the funeral for Dorothy White 
will be here at Holy Cross this Saturday, May 10 at 10:30 
am. 

 Please let us know about any parishioner news so 
we can pass it on to others for prayers in need or in       
celebration.  Contact Martin at 306-347-0929 or pasto-
ral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca OR Joyce Murphy at 
306-789-1983 or byapple@sasktel.net.  

 

   HOSTED BY HOLY CROSS & ST. MARY’S CWL 

NO MASSES for May 6-9. Fr. Carlos on retreat. 

HOWEVER—Tuesday, May 6 we have starting 
@6:00pm—Adoration, Rosary, Benediction and 
the Icon of the Sacred Heart of Jesus Liturgy with 
Communion lead by Deacon Martin 

mailto:pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca
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FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

2025 Spring Chicken Buffet  

A successful fundraiser with fellowship, 
food and entertainment was held on 
Sunday, April 27th at the Serbian Club. 
There were 62 parishioners, family and 
friends who enjoyed a chicken breast 
buffet plus entertainment provided by 
Neil Garchinski and Kyle Melsness, 
THANKS Neil and Kyle.  

 Special thank you to our parishioners, CWL and      
K of C who donated items, homemade/prepared, for our 
raffle and silent auction. Thank you to our special ladies 
who sold tickets for the raffle and 50/50 draw.   

 From sale of meals, raffle and silent auction 
($654.61), 50/50 draw ($250) and donations ($70) we 
generated a net profit of $974.61 for Holy Cross               
activities and services. 
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PRO-LIFE NEWS 

 Several members of Holy Cross Parish attended the 
Regina Pro-Life Annual Dinner last week.  The guest 
speaker was Jonathon Van Maren, a public speaker,  
writer and director at the Canadian Centre for Bio-Ethical 
Reform (CCBR), a national pro-life organization.  His   
topic was "How we got here".  He explained how our 
world is utterly different from the one that existed just a 
few decades ago.  But, how did it happen?  Why did     
everything change?   

 One of the factors of change was the "sexual       
revolution" that changed the sexual morality and behavior 
of people affecting marriages and families.  Today,       
children as young as nine years old, are now being 
shaped by pornography...here in Canada!  Governments 
now advocate for "sexual and reproductive health", a        
euphemism that includes contraception, sterilization and 
abortion. 

 A very interesting and informative presentation! 

 [Additional comment by another attendee’s take on 
the presentation:  All this under the guise of female          
empowerment and freedom. We have lost our moral  
compass and ignore the fact that with freedom comes  
responsibility and, instead, have become a throwaway 
culture: from babies to the elderly, from the mentally ill to 
the poor.  We have lost the intimacy that life gives, be it 
marital relations, carrying a child in the womb, or caring 
for a loved one.] 

Updates to Hospital Chaplains 

 As of April 8, 2025, the Saskatchewan Health    
Authority is now asking patients at Admission if they 
would like a Spiritual Care Visit during their hospital stay 
in the General or Pasqua Hospital. They will collect the 
patient’s faith information and notify the chaplains that 
you are in the hospital. This information is not stored at 
the hospital upon discharge, so you will need to provide 
the information for additional hospitalizations.  

 If you end up in the hospital by the emergency 
room, you are not going to be asked this question. If 
you would like to have a visit, you or a family member 
can use the contact information below to speak with a 
hospital chaplain.  If you would like a visit from your  
parish priest, you will need to notify the chaplain or the 
parish to let them know that you are in the hospital.  

General Hospital: Jennifer Holtslander –                    
306-519-1380 

Pasqua Hospital: Jerry Fitzgerald - 306-519-1405 

Wascana Rehab: Joan Rink - 530-6511   



KNIGHTS KORNER 
37 Years of Service to Holy Cross 

1988—2025 
 CWL NEWS 

Knights of  Columbus 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

Sunday, May 4  

 

Adults: $10,  
Student: $5,   
Children Under 6: Free 

What’s Happening at Holy Cross 4 

 The next regular monthy meeting of the CWL will be 
Tuesday, May 6 following Adoration at 6:00 pm and the 
7:00 pm Mass.  We will again be collecting muffins for  
Sacred Heart School.  If you have baking done early, 
please feel to leave them in the kitchen freezer at the  
Gerein Centre. Thank you again for your faithfulness to 
this service. 

 

Other Events: 

 May 4—We are invited to join the Holy Family CWL 
to celebrate their 45th anniversary. 

 May 9 & 10—Trade Show at St. Mary’s 
 June 1 & 2—CWL Provincial Meeting in Weyburn 

 Please consider joining our membership as we      
continue our charitable ministry and service to our         
community.   We meet the first Tuesday of the months of 
October – December and February – June.    

K OF C STATE COVENTION NEWS 
In the Fraternal Program Awards group 51 to 

80 members of Regina Councils received all 6 
awards. Our Msgr. Gerein Council received 2 of the 
awards for Family and Special Olympics. This is a true 
testament to the dedication and hard work of our 
Council members. 

As a result of donations to the K of C               
Vocations Endowment fund, the K of C Charitable 
Foundation will give each of the seven Seminarians 
from the Dioceses and Eparchy within Saskatchewan 
$9,100 towards the cost of their development and   
education. 

For the year 2024, our Council’s Vocation       
Endowment donation target was $1,350. Thanks to 
the support of Holy Cross Parishioners, friends and 
brother Knights a total of $3,135.00 (232% of the    
target) was donated.  A big THANK YOU to all who 
supported the Vocations Endowment. 

SACRED HEART OF JESUS ICON 
PRAYER PROGRAM 

This is an invitation to all Knights, their families 
and Holy Cross parishioners to attend a special icon 
service dedicated to the Sacred Heart of Jesus. The 
prayer liturgy with communion  is being spon-
sored by Msgr. Gerein Council and will be held on 
Tuesday, May 6th at 7:00 PM in Holy Cross.               
Proceeding the liturgy is Adoration, Rosary and 
Benediction. It will be led by Deacon  Martin                        
Kondzielewski. 

During the service, an icon depicting the most 
famous image of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, painted 
in 1767 by Pompeo Batoni and now venerated in the 
Church of the Gesu in Rome, will be displayed. The 
Sacred Heart service will include readings from the 
Sacred Scripture, reflection from Pope Francis on the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus and prayers to the Sacred 
Heart. The prime purpose of the prayer service is to 
lead all present to grow in their love of God and           
devotion to his Most Sacred Heart. 
 Our brother Knights look forward to seeing you 
for this special faith event. 

MAY EVENTS 
Sunday, May 4th – 4th Degree Exemplification, 1:00 
PM, Holy Trinity Parish 
Tuesday, May 6th – Icon of Sacred Heart of Jesus, 
7:00 PM, Holy Cross Parish 
Wednesday May 7th – K of C Regina Chapter Mtg, 
7:00 PM, St. Basil’s Church 
Tuesday, May 20th—CUF Exemplification Ceremony 
(including mass),  7:00 pm, Holy Cross Parish  

 

What does it take to become a Knight of Columbus?  
Find out by filling out an information request ballot at the K 
of C information table located in the Gerein Centre of the 
Church. You will be contacted by a Knight from the Gerein 
Council. 
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Stewardship Bulletin Bits 

“…Peter was distressed that Jesus had said to him a 
third time, ‘Do you love me?’ and he said to him, 
‘Lord, you know everything; you know that I love you.’ 
Jesus said to him, ‘Feed my sheep.’”  (John 21:17) 

 How often do you actually say the words “I love you” 
to Jesus, to family members, or to friends?  We are made 
to be in relationship with God and each other.  Sincerely 
telling someone that you love them is the best gift you can 
give them because it comes from your heart.  You are         
giving them the gift of yourself.  We all were made by love 
and for love.  Tell someone you love them every day. 

First Friday Adoration 

 The First Friday/First Saturday vigil in honor of the       
Sacred Heart of Jesus and the Immaculate Heart of Mary will 
be held May 2 and 3, 2025 at St. Mary’s Church in Regina. 
Priests will be available for confession at 6:30 P.M. before 
Holy Mass as well as after Mass.  Holy Mass will occur at 7:00 
P.M. followed by the all-night vigil ending with Mass at 8:00 
A.M. on Saturday morning. 

Mission to Mexico 

 The Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry is  
taking a group of young adults on a mission to Cuernava-
ca, Mexico over Christmas break 2025.The cost will be 
about $2500 and fundraising opportunities will be part of 
the preparation.  

 Anyone interested in joining us on this initiative 
MUST EMAIL US @ oyyam@archregina.sk.ca to indicate 
your interest by June 15th.  

Leadership Camp 2025 

 Each year the Office of Youth and Young Adult  
Ministry of the Archdiocese of Regina invites young    
people interested in growing in faith, community and their 
ability to be leaders to come together for an amazing 
camp experience. This year's theme is "Celebrate!". 
There are dates for young adults, (Aug. 9 & 10) for older 
teens in grades 10-12 (Aug. 10-13) and younger teens in 
grades 7-9 (Aug. 14-16). 

 The camp is held at Glen Harbour Kids Camp about 
40 minutes from Regina. Check the poster or email             
oyyam@archregina.sk.ca for more info. Registration can 
be found at www.bit.ly/oyyam-camp 

This Fundraiser benefits the Challenge                   

Girls Group. 

mailto:oyyam@archregina.sk.ca
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Our Home, Our Cathedral, Our Story,  
The Cathedral means something special to many 
across our diocese. 

 As part of the Rebuilding Our Church Capital Cam-
paign, we are inviting you to share your stories, memo-
ries, and photos that reflect what Holy Rosary Cathedral 
means to you. 

 Whether it’s a moment of celebration, a community 
event, or a meaningful memory, your voice adds to the 
cathedral’s rich and ongoing story. 

Add your stories, memories, and photos online to be 
part of our cathedral’s rich story and be inspired by oth-
ers. 

Visit: https://bit.ly/4iLwE4O 

Learn more about the Capital Campaign at: https://
www.rebuildingourchurch.ca 

World Day of Prayer 2025 

Cook Islands 

“I Made You Wonderful” 

May  13 at 2:00 pm 

Our Lady of Peace Parish 
425 Broad Street North 

 RUMMAGE SALE   Christ the King Church - parish 

hall, 3239 Garnet St. Thursday, May 8, 12-7:00; Friday, 

May 9, 10-5:00; and Saturday, May 10, 9:30-3:30. Eve-

rything (almost) that you could possibly need! House-

hold, books, tools, electronics, jewelry, antiques, holi-

day, sports, and more… So much stuff, good prices, 

friendly people. Co me and shop. 

:%20https:/bit.ly/4iLwE4O
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